FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY

OFFICE OF COMMUNITY WAR SERVICES

800 Kansas Avenue Topeka, Kansas May 6, 1944

Mr. R. R. Strit, President
Kansas Health and Physical Education Association
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Stmit:

I have been informed that your organization is sponsoring a Wartime Recreation Training Institute in cooperation with the National Recreation Association, on May 16 to 20, and I shall appreciate it if you will send me information regarding this Institute.

Reverend Harry M. Cook, 126 East 8th Street, Concordia, Chairman of the Chamber of Commerce Committee on Youth Recreation, would also kike to have information regarding the Institute. I am sure that his Committee as well as some of the Committees in many other communities would benefit considerably from participation in this training program.

Sincerely yours

J. Lee Brown

Field Recreation Representative

Community War Services

JLB:tm

